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THE SECRETARY OF THE ARMY 

1. I submit for transmission to Congress my report on modifications to previously authorized
flood risk management recommendations for the River Des Peres, Missouri project, University
City, St. Louis County, Missouri. It is accompanied by the Final General Reevaluation Report
(ORR) of the St. Louis District and Mississippi Valley Division engineers. Construction of the
recommended plan from the River Des Peres, Missouri Chiefs Report, dated May 23, 1989, was
originally authorized by Section 1 0l(a) (17) of the Water Resources Development Act (WRDA)
of 1990 (P .L. 101-640). The original recommended plan included various measures to address
both flood risk management and provide recreation opportunities throughout the River Des Peres
watershed, including the University City Branch of the River Des Peres, Deer Creek, Black
Creek, and the Kirkwood Branch of Gravois Creek. During Preconstruction Engineering and
Design (PED) it was discovered that the recommended plan for the University City Branch
measures would create flood impacts downstream of the University City Branch of the River Des
Peres project area, so the project was unable to proceed into construction without a post­
authorization study to develop an acceptable plan for flood risk management. Other elements of
the previously authorized project have already been implemented by non-Federal interests or are
otherwise not practicable for further U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) action and can be
removed as part of the authorized project. PED activities for the University City Branch, River
Des Peres will continue under current authorities.

2. The reporting officers recommend modifying the authorized project with an implementable
flood risk management system of features that will reduce the risk of damages from inland
flooding to residential and commercial structures, public infrastructure, and critical facilities.
The Recommended Plan is the National Economic Development (NED) Plan. The
Recommended Plan includes the following structural features:

A detention basin, Detention Basin 4 (084), which is approximately 7.9 acres in size located to 
the northwest of the confluence of an unnamed tributary with the River Des Peres. The basin 
would reduce flood stages downstream for all flood events above the 50 percent AEP (2-year) 
event; this is based on the capacity of the basin per design constraints. The basin is designed for 
dry detention, so that it has maximum storage capacity during storm events. DB4 is located at the 
site of a public park, Woodson Road Park, in the City of Overland. No environmental mitigation 
is required. 












